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Mr Chairman 

My delegation has the honour to deliver this statement speaking on 
behalf of the African Group. At the outset, the African Group would like to 
thank the Secretary-General for his report, which provides a detailed 
account of activities undertaken 



International Law for Asia-Pacific, had to be cancelled due to lack of 
funds. The Group is also concerned that the regional course for Latin 
America and the Caribbean, that is supposed to take place in 2014, has 
not taken place and there are no funds for a second course in that 
region. It is in this context, that the African Group would like to express 
its appreciation to all member states that have made voluntary 
contributions, in particular, Australia for its generous voluntary 
contribution which enabled the regional course for Africa to be held in 
2014. 

In conclusion, Mr Chairman 

The African Group is of the view that the Sixth Committee you are 
chairing and the General Assembly have to deal with this matter of the 
funding of the Programme of Assistance head-on and build on the 
Advisory Committee's recommendations. We must see to it that these 
recommendations are approved. The African Group will work together 
with other regional groups and member states with a view to ensuring 
that the recommendations of the Advisory Committee are effectively 
implemented and as such, regular budgetary funding is provided for the 
Programme of Assistance. The African Group commends the Advisory 
Committee and its members for the job well done. We know it was not 
easy to come up with the aforementioned recommendations. To the 
Chair of the Advisory Committee, Ambassador Ken Kanda, who happens 
to be one of our own, the son of the soil from Africa, Ghana, the African 
Group expresses its appreciation for his leadership. 

I thank you for your attention. 


